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                  General Order # 1,038                             September, 2018
                           DATE:     Friday September 21st, 2018
                   LOCATION:    FEMA USAR MA-Task Force 1 HQ Beverly
                    TIME:              1800 hours 
                    PROGRAM:  2018-2019 Season Opens with a cook out! Our guest for the 
                                         Evening will be Salem, MA. Acting Chief Giunta who will

                                         present a program on FEMA’s Swift Water Rescue capabilities.

DIRECTIONS TO MEETING SITE

Take 128 north towards Gloucester to exit 20 (Route 1A North). After you go under 128 take the first LEFT at the light on to Conant St. Go approx. 1/3rd mile and take a RIGHT on to Rte. 97 North at the lights, Take 97 north for about 1 mile. On the left will be a sign for Beverly Airport (L.P. Henderson Rd.). Turn LEFT onto Henderson Rd. The first driveway on your RIGHT will go through a gate into the firm Army NIKE Base. Go straight through the gate to the rear if the Base. Training site is next to the new large building with the American Flag.
Ham and Bean Supper
Last season ended with another great Ham and Bean supper enjoyed by over 80 members and guests.
Condolences
Member Dave Harlow’s wife Shelia passed away in June. In July Michael Antoine’s mother Shirley passed away. May their souls rest in peace.

Membership
Members Norman Stone is in rehab after a hospital stay and Robert Leary is on the mend from recent cardiac surgery.

Applicants

Members present will be asked to vote upon the applications for membership of Stephen Patterson and Herbert Batchelder, Jr. The Board of Director’s has approved their applications and recommend them both for membership. Stephen’s sponsors are Thomas Tully and Robert Wilker. Herbert’s sponsors are Michael Kass and Barry Galvin.
Dues
Box 52 Annual dues have been mailed out and are due on October 1st, 2018. Please make every effort to pay promptly. Any member having a hardship is asked to contact the Treasurer.

Annual Meeting
A reminder that the Annual meeting of the Association will occur in October. At the September meeting the Nominating Committee shall provide a list of candidates for Office. At that time nominations can also be made from the floor.
IFBA News
The 66th Annual IFBA Convention was held in Racine, WI. during August. Congratulations to Box 52 member, Ken Beliveau, on his award as Fire Buff of the Year!! Thank-you for your dedication to the Fire Buff Community.

Reminder
· September 21st meeting at FEMA Task Force 1 H.Q. Beverly 

Cookout at 1800 hrs. 

By Order of the President                                                             Newsletter Editor

Frank Barry                                                                                 Frank San Severino
